March 9, 1999





Mario Vidalon, Director						Sent via Facsimile:


Engineering, Information & Science Technologies		(949) 824-3651


University of California Extension				(949) 824-2090


P.O. Box 6050


Irvine, California  92616-6050





Dear Mr. Vidalon:





I am writing in response to your letter of  February 24, 1999 indicating per your evaluation of the two seminar courses advertised for Spring Quarter April 17th and 24th on Building-Integrated Photovoltaics, they have been canceled due to feasibility with $200 in compensation for my time in preparing the courses.





This comes as a surprise due to my meeting with yourself and Judy Purewal the week before the first offering of these courses on February 20th and 27th when we decided to cancel those courses two days before the first course due to low enrollment.  Low enrollment for the first offering is not unusual for new courses, and in this case understandable due to lack of consumer familiarity with building-integrated photovoltaics (BI-PV).  That is why I am teaching the courses so Orange County consumers might take advantage of the 50% Buydown being offered at this time by the California Energy Commission.  I proposed the courses Spring term to keep the momentum going to assure greater advertising exposure and evolve higher enrollment.  In our meeting a week before your letter, we discussed other possible ways to improve advertisement for the April courses, and you offered a full fifty percent compensation for other courses I might plan with corporations or community groups.  





I attempted to get the course reinstated with Jane Welgan, and even discussed it with the University Ombudsman because I feel the courses are important for electricity consumers.  They indicated there is no mechanism through which to reinstate these courses, and that they are canceled per your letter of February 24th.   The last report was provided to me, today, regarding this issue. 





I would rather you would use the $200 compensation you committed to paying me for advertising the courses.  However, where no cooperation to reinstate the courses is provided, I request payment today or tomorrow so I may go forward with other opportunities.  Thank you for your cooperation in this regard.





Sincerely,





Eileen M. Smith, M.Arch. 


cc	Jane Welgan, Acting Director of UCI Extension


	Ceasar Sere Seres, Associate Dean of the School of Social Sciences
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